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ePortal – How to Re-Register for an ePortal Account 
 
Prince William County, VA recently upgraded our ePortal application to allow customers to use 
Google, Apple, Microsoft, or Facebook to log into their ePortal accounts if they wish.  Customers 
can also use their existing company/private emails. 
 
Due to this change in the login methods, it does require everyone to re-register.  You must register 
using your “email” NOT your User Name.  User Names are no longer being used.   
 
If you want your new registration to be linked to your existing contact in the application so that you 
can continue to view the plans/permits linked to your account, then please use the email address 
that is linked to your existing contact.   
 
If you would like to change to your Facebook, Google, etc. accounts and the emails linked to those 
accounts are not currently associated to your contact in the application, then you will need to 
contact us so that we can merge your contact records and you can then view your cases online. 
 
The best way to keep things simple is to use the existing email address linked to your contact 
record… the email used when you first registered. 
 
To re-register, simply follow these steps. 
 
Step 1:  Click on Login or Register in the upper right-hand corner. 
 

 
 
Step 2:  You will receive this message, click on Continue: 
 

 

 

Step 3:  If you plan to use Facebook, Google, Apple or Microsoft with your new registration then 
click on those buttons.  Otherwise, if you plan to use your existing email (email used when you 
originally registered  recommended method) then click on Create an account. 
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Step 4: Next fill in your name and email address (phone is optional), then click on Sign Up 

 

Important:  Although the phone number is optional, please enter a number in case we 
need to reach you. 

 

 



ePortal – How to Re-Register for an ePortal Account 
 

Page 3 of 6 
 

 

Step 5: The application will send an email to the account you registered under.  The Email From will 
be: Community Access Identity 

 

Step 6: Open the email and take note of the verification code. 
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Step 7:  Enter your verification code in the appropriate field on your screen.  Then click on Verify.  If 
you do not receive the email, you may also click on Send Again. 

 

Step 8: You will be taken back into ePortal, click on Continue. 
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Step 9: Confirm the information and click on Next. 

 

Step 10: Confirm the information and click Submit. 

 

Step 11:  You’ll receive a “Thank you” then click on Return to Home. 
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You have now oƯicially re-registered.  If you used the existing email address that is linked to your 
contact, you should see all of your records on your Dashboard as normal. 

 

 

If your Dashboard is empty and you know you have cases link the system, then the email used was 
not the same as your existing contact.  Please contact 703-792-6875, M-F 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. or 

email DMS@pwcgov.org for assistance.  Explain that you just re-registered using a diƯerent email than 
you originally registered with and need to be linked to your cases.  StaƯ will merge your old contact 
with your new contact. 




